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Comment to proposed FRBP 7004 (e)
; Bradley R. Tamm \(s\) to: rules_comments 08/24/2012 02:59 PM
s Please respond to btamm

It is proposed to shorten the time for service from 14 days to 7 days.

Where service can be effected by mail, the shortened time is sufficient as
service is deemed effected on mailing.

However, where the only address for the individual is a PO box (as are many
rural or business addresses), the service must be effected by hand delivery.
That then typically requires sending Summons & Complaint to a process server
at the remote location, then the process server must locate the individual
and carry out service.

10 days under the old rule was tough; and the 14 days that came into effect
a couple of years ago gave some relief. However, if it is now shortened to
7 days, I expect we will have many situations where the service ends up by
being stale dated, or the summons will have to be reissued multiple times.

If the committee's concern is to give more time for the defendant to
respond, I suggest changing the time to respond under Rule 7012(a) from 30
days to 45 days or so (or apply the governments 35 day period to answer to
everyone.)
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* % % % % CONFIDENTIALITY * * * * %

This e-mail transmission and any accompanying attachments may contain
information from Shults & Tamm, LLP, which is CONFIDENTIAL and may also be
LEGALLY PRIVILEGED. The information is intended only for the use of the
named recipient(s). If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby
notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or the taking of any
action in reliance on the contents of this e-mail information is STRICTLY
PROHIBITED and that the documents should be returned to this firm
immediately. In this regard, if you have received this e-mail message in
error, please notify us by telephone immediately, toll free at 888-999-2149.
Thank you.

CIRCULAR 230 DISCLOSURE: Pursuant to Regulations Governing Practice Before
the Internal Revenue Service, any tax advice contained herein is not
intended or written to be used and cannot be used by a taxpayer for the
purpose of avoiding tax penalties that may be imposed on the taxpayer.
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